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The labor movement needs media attention. With organized labor shrinking below 12% of the total workforce, most mainstream news outlets have killed the labor beat. As a consequence, reporters no longer understand the value of the movement. Labor stories today too often focus only on strikes and workers’ demands, rather than on what MSNBC writer Ned Resnikoff reminds us is the true value of the labor movement: “promot[ing] freedom, democracy, and dignity in the workplace.” 
The Media Consortium wants to bring back labor beat reporting. We are a national network of 58 independent news outlets, including Mother Jones, Free Speech Radio News, Yes!, Dissent, Democracy Now!, In These Times, and The Nation reaching, collectively, a US audience of 80 million. Our outlets do cover labor, but would like to do more. They don’t because most of their journalists are generalists who don’t know enough about labor to cover it well. 
Strikes are easy to understand. Understanding and reporting on the community support, mentorship, and continuing education that unions offer is much harder for reporters to do when they are not on a regular labor beat. Reporters often don’t know which unions represents which workers, how to locate workers for stories, or even how to find the right person within the union organization for a quote. Journalists need education and training in order to report well on the labor movement.
The Media Consortium’s Labor Reporting and Education Project will offers such training. Each year, outlets will be asked to enroll reporters in the program. Reporters will receive up to 12 webinar-style press briefings with union activists and leaders on a range of labor issues. Outlets will receive a minigrant to participate in the program, and in exchange, reporters will be required to attend the briefings and write/produce a set number of stories. The Media Consortium staff will work closely with unions to identify speakers and issues for these briefings, but we make no guarantee that reporters will write on these specific issues. Our outlets are independent, and may even write stories critical of labor. What we guarantee is that they will write on labor.
The Media Consortium has had success with exactly this kind of project. Since 2011 we have run a Media Policy Reporting and Education Project. Through MPREP we have trained reporters at 12 outlets, pushed out over 130 stories on media policy, and reached over 1.7 million people. We have brought together eleven different media policy organizations to participate in briefings and to provide mentorships to reporters. As a result, in the words of amalia deloney from the Center for Media Justice, MPREP has enabled advocacy organizations to “deepen and broaden their reach and impact.” 

What we did for media policy we would like to do for labor. Our cost to run this program for a year, including minigrants to participating outlets, is $50,000.  
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